
 

 

 

 

 

Fireworks policy Vakantiepark Het Lierderholt 

Dear guest, 

In order to avoid disappointments regarding the setting off of fireworks around the 
turn of the year, we would like everyone to be aware in time of the rules as we have 
determined them. 

Since 2021, a local fireworks ban applies in the municipality of Apeldoorn. This means 
that setting off fireworks all year round in the municipality of Apeldoorn is prohibited 
for everyone (including professional companies). However, category 1 (children's 
fireworks) is excluded from this. These are fireworks which present a very low hazard 
and negligible noise level and which are intended for use in confined areas, such as 
asterisks, ground flowers, Bengal fire, poppers and firecrackers. It is therefore only 
permitted to light category 1 fireworks at Het Lierderholt at the turn of the year. 
These fireworks must only be set off at the entrance to the park. Moreover, this is 
only permitted from 00.00 to 00.30 hours. 

Should guests choose to set off fireworks earlier and do so outside the park, Het 
Lierderholt unfortunately has no influence on this as the law states that category 1 
fireworks may be set off on public roads all year round.  

The type of fireworks set off (banging and/or decorative fireworks) is also beyond the 
responsibility of Het Lierderholt. 

As there are a lot of guests staying at Het Lierderholt whose pets are very afraid of 
fireworks and we want to keep the nuisance to a minimum for these guests, we 
expect everyone to neatly observe these rules. 

We wish you a very pleasant stay at Het Lierderholt. 

Kind regards,  
Family Willemsen and Team Vakantiepark Het Lierderholt 


